The Old Water Pump



November 2019



APPROACHING THIS HOLIDAY SEASON, WE REALIZE HOW IMPORTANT FAMILY AND FRIENDS ARE TO EACH OF US. WE WOULD LIKE TO TAKE THIS PPORTUNITY TO WISH EVERYONE A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR!

THE TOWN OF GREENWOOD CORDIALLY INVITES YOU TO JOIN US FOR OUR 17TH ANNUAL CHRISTMAS OPEN HOUSE.

HOLIDAY SNACKS WILL BE SERVED ON FRIDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2019 1:00PM TO 6:00PM

> TOWN HALL 4207 BRYAN STREET GREENWOOD, FL

Phyllis Bowman ~ Mayor Alicia Corder ~ Town Clerk

Beth Beutler ~ Deputy Clerk Mamie Vann ~ Councilperson

Bryan Johnson ~ Councilperson Jacky Ditty ~ Councilperson

Cliff Howard, Kevin Applewhite, Juan Moffit ~ Maintenance



The TOWN OF GREENWOOD and the JACKSON COUNTY LIBRARY have joined together to have a a Children's Christmas Party.

THURSDAY DECEMBER 19, 2019 5:00PM TO 7:00PM

HOLIDAY SNACKS WILL BE SERVED.

SANTA WILL BE HERE AND YOU CAN DECORATE AN ORNAMENT TO TAKE HOME.



The Greenwood Branch of the Jackson County Library is open Monday thru Thursday from 12:00pm to 4:30 pm.

<u>NEW BILLING SYSTEM AND WATER SYSTEM</u> <u>IMPROVEMENTS</u>

As part of the Town's CDBG grant for the new autoread meters the utility billing software has been upgraded and provides additional levels of service. You will notice a change in the look of your monthly billing postcard. We are looking to possibly add services for paperless billing, online bill pay, and web portal access. Included with this newsletter is a brief survey. The purpose of this survey is to update customer account information as well as get your input on services that may come available in the future. If you have any questions please feel free to give us a call at Town Hall.

The Town's new water well project is underway. Funding for the project has been provided through USDA-Rural Development and is scheduled for completion in May 2020.

TOWN HALL CLOSINGS

November 28 & 29: Thanksgiving December 25 & 26: Christmas

January 1: New Year

January 20: Martin Luther King

ROLL-OFF CONTAINER

The Roll-Off container is available for the disposal of light household items and this service is <u>ONLY</u> available on the 1st and 3rd Saturday of each month. Attendant will need to inspect items prior to disposal and provide assistance as needed.

Because of size of bulk, some items cannot be placed in the roll-off container. If contractors or companies are working at your home, require them to include trash removal as part of the job. If accommodations cannot be made with the contractor, then hire a contractor to dispose of these items or take it to a landfill for disposal.

YARD TRASH

Yard Trash – grass clippings, leaves, tree limbs and pine straw and shrub trimmings. Yard trash can be taken to the garbage facility on **Tuesdays** and the **2nd** and **4th Saturday of each month ONLY.** In order to meet State of Florida requirements, the Town of Greenwood requires the separation of yard trash from residential garbage, as yard trash cannot be placed into lined landfills.

<u>REMINDER</u>

Water and garbage bills are mailed at the end of each month and are due by the 10th day of the following month. A 10% late fee will be applied on all overdue amounts if not paid by the 15th. If the total bill, including late fees, is not paid by the 20th of the month your services will be turned-off/suspended after 9:00 a.m. on the 21st. If your water/garbage is turned-off/suspended, the entire bill including late charges and a \$40.00 reconnect fee must be paid in order to reactivate your account. If you have any questions regarding your billing please contact Town Hall as soon as possible.

GREETINGS

We welcome these people to our town!
Tiffany Nobles
Calvin & Cordelia Olds
Nancy Mock
Billy J. Smith
Monica Powell
Angel & Marcella Ramos



SYMPATHY

Our deepest sympathy is extended to the family o

Lola Cason Hattie Hayes Carlos Arrazettee William Schack Zadie Mae Evans Albert J. Lane

FAREWELL

These people have left our fair town.

Lakisha Pollock Humberto Isaza

ONE LAST THOUGHT....

With the holiday season approaching and an over a year since Hurricane Michael, take some time to sit back and reflect on how much we have accomplished. The Town of Greenwood will continue to move forward with projects and improvements that will benefit our community. Let's all continue to work together to make The Town of Greenwood the BEST town in Jacks County.

From us to you,

So Long Until Next Time

Alicia Corder, Town Clerk

Beth Beutler, Deputy Clerk

Phyllis Bowman, Mayor

